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In February 1998, Debtor became obligated under a Pendente
Lite Order in a contested divorce proceeding to make certain
monthly payments for the mortgage,  taxes and insurance on the
marital residence. The state court found that the payments were
“in the nature of maintenance” to preserve the marital asset and
to allow debtor’s then present, now, ex-spouse and child to
continue residing in the home during the pendency of the divorce. 

Debtor then filed a Chapter 13 petition which was eventually
converted to a Chapter 7 proceeding. 

Debtor’s ex-spouse filed a proof of claim asserting priority
status under Section 507(a)(7)for unpaid payments under the
above-referenced Pendente Lite Order. Debtor objected. The
bankruptcy court, after considering the facts and relevant law, 
held the payments were not in the nature of support (and thus not
entitled to priority). Specifically, the court looked at the
parties’ relative income (as evidenced by their 1997 and 1998 tax
returns, said returns being prepared after the Pendente Lite
proceeding), and found evidence of the parties’ relative income
failed to establish that there was an actual need for such
support. 

On appeal, the District Court reversed, holding that from
the face of the Pendente Lite Order, it was clear the state
court’s intent was that the ordered payments were to be
considered maintenance, and that “therefore, the court need not
look beyond the Pendente Lite Order, because the intention of the
state court is clear.” Holding further, that even looking to
other relevant factors, there was a disparity in income between
the parties, and a minor child resided with the spouse in the
marital residence. The court found no evidence suggesting that
the nature of the obligation was for anything other than
maintenance. Finally, the court held the bankruptcy court’s
“determination of actual need for support based on income after
the Pendente Lite Order was issued was not relevant to whether
the state court intended the mortgage payments to serve as
maintenance.” Thus the payments in question were entitled to
priority status under Section 507(a)(7). 
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